
APPROVED MINUTES 
 

UPPER MILFORD TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

TOWNSHIP BUILDING, OLD ZIONSVILLE, PA 18068 
NOVEMBER 15, 2012 AT 7:00 P.M. 
WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 

            
 
ATTENDANCE: Supervisors; Daniel Mohr, Robert Sentner, George DeVault; 

Manager, Daniel DeLong; Solicitor, Marc Fisher; 
Secretary/Treasurer, AnnaMarie Zeravsky 

 
CALL TO ORDER:  7:00 P.M. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 
Supervisor Mohr announced that the meeting was being recorded to principally 
aid in the preparation of Minutes and for such other purposes as the Board saw 
fit.  For that reason, any person wanting to give any comments during the 
meeting should please state his or her name for the record and address the 
Board of Supervisors. 

 
PUBLIC INPUT: - None 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

1. 2013 Budget 
 

Manager DeLong stated that there have been no changes to the draft budget 
since the Special Meeting on November 8th, 2012.  If the Board of Supervisors 
have no additional changes, Manager DeLong feels that the Budget is ready to 
be adopted and advertised to the public for review and comment.     

 
NEW BUSINESS:  None 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:   
 

Manager DeLong discussed the situation on Buckeye Road, within the 
Township.  He states that Buckeye Road is a state road under the jurisdiction of 
the state.  The Township does not have much say in what is going on.  The 
Township is however hoping that the road can be open as quickly as possible 
because of the businesses affected in that area.  Manager DeLong stated that 
the contractor has been removing all of the contaminated soil within the area.  
Essentially, they are digging where there was fuel oil and then testing the soil.  
They are essentially chasing contaminated soil.  The areas being tested are 
both the north and south side of Buckeye Road, for a distance of about 280 feet 
to the East of Tank Farm Road and on the East side for about 400 feet.   All of 
the wells in that area have been tested and the home owners will be notified of 
the results.  Manager DeLong is confident that the wells have not been 
contaminated.  Manager DeLong stated that the Township has been more than 
cooperative to help this situation move as smoothly as possible.  Supervisor 
Sentner stated that the environmental situation is bad enough but there are also 
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businesses in that area that are being affected by this.  Supervisor DeVault was 
concerned about whether or not the residents in the area could get in and out of 
their homes.  Manager DeLong confirmed that everyone has been very 
accommodating to the residents being affected.  Supervisor Sentner asked if 
there is anything that the Township can do, at this point.  Manager DeLong 
explained that there is nothing more that the Township can do; however, 
everyone involved is doing everything possible.  They are definitely working to 
get the problem taken care of as quickly and efficiently as possible.  Manager 
DeLong stated that it is a major problem.          

 
EXECUTIVE SESSION:   

 
The Board of Supervisors held an executive session from 7:18 PM until 
7:29 PM for a personnel issue. 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 7:29 P.M. 
 
 
 
            
Daniel J. Mohr, Chairman    Date 
 
 
      
AnnaMarie L. Zeravsky, Secretary/Treasurer 


